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Amazing how time flies and we are over half

way through this yearôsaquatics season.

There has been so much going on within the

Club and you will read various updates

throughout this newsletter.

There are, however, some key things I want

to recognise. On Sunday, 1 April I was

delighted to be able to present when the

Club won the Scottish National Age Group

Championships. It was wonderful to see the

wide range of quality swimming from the

Club.

It is not just the younger swimmers we are

seeing success with, however, as our

Master Swimmers have gone from strength

to strength achieving second place at the

recent Scottish Masters Championships.

Again, we saw some outstanding

performances including some current

coaches and parents. Achieving second

place is a significant improvement on

previous years.

Moving onto Water Polo, they continue to

see success both at Scottish and British

level; both as a Club and with individual

representations.

It is clear a huge part of the success across

all levels of the Club is from the commitment

of individuals, coaches and volunteers, so a

huge thank you to one and all. The Club

continually depends on many areas of

support and this cannot be understated. We

have seen our annual membership, which is

a huge exercise for over 600 members,

completed. Thank you to Jill Robertson our

new Membership Secretary.

I cannot emphasise enough the importance

of our volunteers who, behind the scenes,

allow the Club to function so well. A good

example of this is one of our Child

Protection Officers, Catriona Mackenzie,

who, after six years, will shortly be stepping

down from her official duties. Catriona first

became involved when her children joined

the Club and developed their swimming

careers. Both her children are now involved

with coaching in the Club. Child protection

is a very important part of our

responsibilities and having Catriona involved

has given the Club huge comfort. I am

delighted that Catriona will continue to

provide a period of handover to our new

Child Protection Officers, Lisa Witherspoon

and Cindy English. It was good to see so

many parent volunteers attending the Team

Manager course recently, which will allow

the coaches and swimmers to be supported

on poolside at both home meets and away.

The Club requires funds to be able to

support its many activities and enable as

many people as possible to participate. It is,

therefore, very important that we look at

different ways to generate extra funds for

the Club and we have a wide range of ways

to do this. I would appeal to parents with

any fundraising/events experience to

contact me as we are keen to engage a new

fundraising team. Alternatively, if you donôt

have experience but would like support in a

new voluntary fundraising role then please

let us know at

jeremy.chittleburgh@chiene.co.uk

I would like to end with our farewell to Anne

Ewing, a former swimmer with the Club and,

for the last 10 years, a coach with the Club.

It was lovely to attend her farewell evening

on Saturday, 21 April to have an opportunity

to say goodbye and thank her for being a

huge supporter of everything to do with the

Club. Thank you, Anne! I am sure we will

see you at the pool in the future, hopefully

as a Masters swimmer supporting the

development of the Masters section.

There has been so much going on within the

Club over the last few months and it is a

privilege, as President, to participate in

these successes. Long may it continue and

thank you to everyone involved.

Jeremy Chittleburgh, President

SNAGs!

2018 Top Club!

Find out more on page 2

Head Coach Report

Find out Laurelôstips for performing at

a big meet on page 3!

Masters

Results from the Scottish National

Masters Championships on page 10.

Water Polo

Congratulations to Dominique Zahra on

his professional contract! Page 12 for

moreé
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The 2018 Scottish National Age Group Championships took place in Glasgow from 28 March ï2 April. With a strong team of 83

swimmers taking part, the group were confident that they would be contending for the Top Club trophy once again.

After a very strong first day, we were in the lead by some 70 points, and with every day the lead only grew further! At the end of

five days of competition Warrender was crowned winners of the Top Club competition by over 300 points, amassing a total point

score of 1259.5.

Across the five day meet the Club had 213 Top 10 individual performances, which included 25 Gold, 19 Silver and 19 Bronze

medals. From 26 relay teams entered, 21 finished in the Top 10 with 5 Gold, 6 Silver and 3 Bronze medals!

There were too many outstanding individual performances to mention them all but congratulations to Rachel Saunders (50, 100

and 200 Back), Jamie Littlefield (50 and 100 Breast), Katie Goodburn (50 Breast and Free), Liam McLaughlin (400, 800 and 1500

Free), Jess Damen (50 and 100 Back), Niamh Ritchie (50 Back), Jamie Macdonald (200 Fly) and Fraser Allison (400 IM) who

were all individual gold medallists, along with five of the relay teams which also finished on top of the podium across the course of

the meet. The time set by Jamie Littlefield in the heats of the 50 Breast was a 13 year old Scottish Age Group Record. A very

special mention must go to Archie Goodburn who won a total of 10 individual gold medals ïwinning every event that he entered ï

as well as contributing to two relay victories. Archie demonstrated his dominance and versatility by competing in all strokes across

varying distances, winning the 50 Fly, Breast (Scottish Age Group Record) and Free, the 100 Fly, Breast and Free, the 200

Breast and Free, the 200 IM and the 400 Free!

It was fantastic to see some of our younger swimmers racing in the meet for the first time, with many of them also coming away

with finals and medals. We had a large number of swimmers racing in a very strong 11-13 year old age group, swimming some

excellent races and improving their entry times significantly. Along with three gold and one bronze medal from Rachel Saunders,

it was fantastic to see David Kernohan (silver 200 IM), Brodie Gordon-Gibson (silver 100 Fly) and Owen Ray (bronze 100 Fly)

picking up their first medals at this level, along with Natasha Simson, Anna Green, Milly Milne, Ewan Batey and Nikita McLean all

finishing in the Top 10 across numerous events throughout the week. With the addition of Jamie Jardine and Sophie Portier,

these swimmers combined to take two gold, one silver and one bronze medal from the four relays they contested!

Many swimmers contributed to the final result of the Warrender Team at this meet, which is why we won the Top Club award by

such a convincing margin. Scores are derived from swimmers finishing in the Top 10 and they can only score once (on their

highest scoring event) each day. It was certainly a great team effort and it was fantastic to see one of our senior swimmers (Jess

Damen) collecting the Top Team trophy on behalf of the team in what will be her final year representing Warrender at Scottish

National Age Groups. The coaching staff was very proud of the overall professionalism displayed by the team, as well as the

strong level of team support and encouragement that prevailed throughout the five day meet.

I would like to thank the team of coaches who contributed to such a successful week of racing. Obviously a huge amount of time

and effort went into coaching the athletes in the lead up and during the meet, and it is important to recognise the coaches who

have underpinned this work by developing the swimmers in their younger years before reaching this level. It really is a team effort!

Finally, thank you to Anne Ewing, who finished her coaching with the Club at the end of the meet after working with swimmers at

various levels throughout the Club over the last 10 year period. Anne has been an important member of the coaching team

throughout the years and it was a fitting finale that she ended up in the water with the swimmers at the end of the meet!

Swimmers will now refocus and reassess their goals for the remainder of the season where we look forward to seeing them swim

even faster!

Top Club Scores

1st Warrender Baths Club 1,269.50 points

2nd City of Glasgow 928.5 points

3rd South Lanarkshire 584 points

4th Uni of Aberdeen Perf 560.5 points

5th East Lothian ST 424 points

Laurel Bailey, Head Coach

Scottish National Age Group Championships 2018
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Welcome back to everyone after the Easter break and an especially warm welcome to those swimmers who have started with us

at Benson Squad level this April! We hope you are settling in to your new squads well and enjoying your swimming with

Warrender.

Firstly, I would like to start by saying thank you and farewell to Anne Ewing. Anne has been the Lead Coach for National Boys for

the past two years, and before that she has coached at various levels in the Club since she started coaching with us in 2009.

Throughout the years, Anne has been an integral member of the team working with and getting to know kids at all levels of the

Club. Anne has made the decision to take a step back from coaching for a while, and she will be missed. We wish her all the very

best of luck with her future endeavours!

I am very excited about the coach appointments that we have made over the last couple of months, with Dale Welstead taking on

the role of Lead Coach of National Boys and Laura Duran taking on the role of Lead Coach of Junior Age Group Squad. Both

Dale and Laura are settling in nicely to their new positions and the swimmers in both squads are motivated and enjoying having a

new coach to work with.

We have had an exciting few months of racing (see my report about the Scottish National Age Group Championships) and the

summer term looks just as busy, with lots of swimmers at all levels of the Club entered in competitions throughout May and June.

Here are a few tips to remember when you are going to a swim meet over the next few months:

Å Your coach will enter you in the events he/she thinks you are ready to take on, try not to compare these to your team mates

as they will often be different

Å Your entry time will be your personal best time, and this is what you are trying to improve each time that you compete

Å Remember to take with you warm clothes for the poolside as often it can get cold when you are getting in and out of the pool

numerous times over the course of the day

Å Also take flip flops, or even better socks and (indoor) shoes, to keep your feet dry and warm when you are on poolside and

to stop you from slipping on any wet tiles

Å Pack some snacks to keep your energy up. Some good ones are banana, cereal bars, rice cakes, sandwiches with honey or

jam. Try to stay away from sweets and chocolate.

Å Keep yourself hydrated, the poolside is often very warm, but you may not notice as you get in and out of the pool so often.

Keep your drink bottle full and close by and try to take small sips throughout the day.

Å Remember to go to your coach before and after your race so that you can get some race instructions and then talk about

what went well and what things you can improve afterwards.

Å Results can usually be found at www.swimscotland.co.uk ïkeep a note of your times in order to try to improve them next

time!

Laurel Bailey, Head Coach

A note from the Head Coaché

3

Class of 2017/18 start to graduate

It has been a tremendous effort over the past couple of months for the STO squad. In such a busy period, resources have been

stretched, but our volunteers have stepped forward when required.

Focusing on the main event for the period, the East District Age Group (EDAG) weekends, 44 WBC members acted in some

capacity from Timekeeper to Referee during the 3 weekend (7 days) event. There were also parents in the management,

marshalling and security teams which would take us closer to 50 volunteers. This really is a huge effort, which not only helped the

reputation of the club, but also took significant pressure off the event organisers.

A special thanks to the East District organisers, who themselves are volunteers. Many of them no longer have swimmers

participating, and are giving up their spare time nowadays to help our kids.

During the glorious weekends of January, February and March there were opportunities for many of our parents to be assessed in

various STO capacities. An assessment is like taking a driving test - the trainee is poolside and proves to the assessor, that they

know what is and is not acceptable from a swimmerésimples!

Passing their ñdrivingtestòwith flying colours

Judge Level 1

Dearg Stobie

Daniel Batey

Nicola Cooper

Peter Littlefield

Lise Parker

Marnie Ritchie

Jill Robertson

Graham Shulman

STO Convenor Report



Passing their ñadvanceddriving testòwere

Judge Level 2

Richard Anderson

Peter Jones

Jason Kenney

Mary Kernohan

Ken Scott

While it is great to see these parent volunteers progress, we canôtbe complacent. In order to grow our Judge number we will

need a similar number graduating before the summer break, to off-set the natural turnover of STOs whose swimmers are moving

on from WBC. Thankfully a Judge 1 workshop was held on the 14th March, and I am pleased to say another 12 Warrender

parents have taken the plunge.

I am now collecting names for those Timekeepers ready to try their hand at Judging. I would expect the next course to be held in

September, so get your names to me now give yourself a few months to prepareéyou know you want to! -

sto@swimwarrender.com

Richard

It has been already a few weeks since the conclusion of a very successful Scottish National Age Group championships held in

Glasgow between 28th March-1st April. The swimmers from our club demonstrated excellent performances over the course of the

5-day meet which resulted in the Club retaining the top-club crown from last year. Our Club amassed 1269.5 points to finish 1st

well ahead of 2nd place City of Glasgow swim team (928.5 points). Well done to swimmers, parents and coaches for a fantastic

team effort!

The swimmers of the Performance Squad displayed very good performances during the course of the meet contributing a lot

towards the Club's overall performance. The following statistics speak for themselves:

Å Out of the 23 swimmers of the squad who took part in the meet, 16 swimmers medalled in individual event/s (Fraser Allison;

Calum Chittleburgh; Jess Damen; Archie Gooburn; Katie Goodburn; Audai Hassouna; Jamie Macdonald; Liam McLaughlin;

Flora Nicholls; Scott Quin; Roisin Ramsay; Niamh Ritchie; Iain Rose; Katy Smith; Mhairi Swanson; Jonah Walsh).

Å 47 medals (in individual events): 21 gold; 14 silver and 12 bronze.

Å 8 gold medallists (Fraser; Jess; Archie; Katie; Audai; Jamie; Liam; Niamh).

Å Archie managed to get 10 gold medals in 10 individual events that he swam and broke 2 Scottish age group records (both in

50 breast).

The swimmers are now focusing on building up their training for the upcoming East District open (5-6 May) and Glasgow

International Meet (25-27 May). These meets are of high importance as they will be the last ones for the squad within the

qualification window for the British and Scottish summer championships. Soon after the latter meet, the squad is departing to

Spain for the annual warm weather training camp during which a critical training block for the summer meets will be done.

Last but not least, Scott Quin is off to Italy on the 6th of May for a 10-day training camp in order to prepare for the British Para-

swimming International meet, which will be his trials to qualify for the European championships held in Dublin in August.

Kostas

National Performance Squad
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I want to thank all the National parents and swimmers for the very warm welcome and support towards my new role as National

Boys coach. It has been very good to see some older yet familiar faces, as well as some highly motivated new ones.

A big well done to everyone who competed at Snags, it was a very successful meet along with some very impressive Pbs.

Hopefully with my coaching method and enthusiasm, us boys can prevail on to the Summer meets.

Dale

National Boys Squad

Itôsbeen a superb few months for the girls with lots of really specific training and racing. Most recently weôvebeen at both

SNAGôsand the University of Aberdeen Open meet which were the 2 major meets for us at this point in the season. The girls

really know how to step up. At SNAGôswe had swims of the day, which arenôtnecessarily about the results, but are usually about

the way the race was approached, swum, technical abilities shown, displaying the race plan delivery we work to or even simply

impressive effort based on other factors. The recipients at SNAGs were:

National Girls Squad



Day 1: Sophie Hoole - 50 Brs - PB was 36.59 and she went 35.18/Back up swim of the day was Rachel Saunders - 200 Bk ïPB

was 2:31.21 and she went 2:24.91.

Day 2: Jenny Galloway ï200 Brs ïPB was 2:51.88 and she went 2:43.93 (awesome race plan delivery)/Back up swim of the

day was Yasmin Ali ï200 Brs ïPB was 3:09.28 and she went 2:55.08.

Day 3: Kiera Rennie ï50 FC ïPB was 28.96 and she went 28.04/Back up swim of the day was Abbi Sinclair ï400 FC ïPB was

4:45.50 and she went 4:44.96 in her 12th swim by that point over 3 days.

Day 4: Rachel Saunders ï50 BK ïPB was 32.01 and she went 31.82/Back up swim of the day was again Abbi Sinclair ï200 IM

ïPB was 2:32.37 and she went 2:30.41.

Day 5: Lucy Trotter ï100 Brs ïPB was 1:20.36 and she went 1:18.23/Back up swim(s) of the day went to both Alexandra Murray

and Millie Milne for their 50 Flyôs. AlexôsPB was 31.09 and she went 30.18, whilst MillieôsPB was 32.81 and she went 31.43

We gave óBravestswim of the weekôto Sophie Hoole for her 100 FC split in the Medley relay (1:00.11), she was veeeeeery keen

in the first 50 and then had to hang on like never before in the second half of her race. She grit her teeth, hard, and put in a big

shift for her team mates.

We also made note of the óQueensof the poolôwho raced the most for us through the week. They were Natalie Jones (23 races),

Abbi Sinclair (22), Sophie Hoole (21) and Eve Corrigan (20).

An amazing job at SNAGs saw us follow up with Aberdeen Open Meet which saw a different mix of girls racing. There was more

fantastic racing there, showing how strong the group is as a whole. Swim of the day recipients from Aberdeen Open were:

Day 1: Rachel MacLeod ï100 Fly ïPB was 1:19.27 and she went 1:14.02/Back up swim of the day was Rebecca Ivens ï200

Brs ïPB was 3:06.17 and she went 3:01.02, with impeccable race plan delivery

Day 2: Olivia Mason ï50 FC ïPB was 30.24 and she went 29.05/Back up swim of the day was Rebecca Shulman ï100 BK ï

PB was 1:19.34 and she went 1:14.62.

Iômreally proud of this group and the last preparation. In the next preparation weôllbe really focusing in on being a little further

away from walls going into turns, not breathing out of our turns on the first stroke and judging finishes. I also remind the Ladies

every week that the conditions for technical change are 1. Slow delivery 2. Low pressure 3. Variety. All of this meaning that our

slow, easy recovery swimming must carry an edge of sharp technical delivery because our technique IS changing, one way or the

other. Weôresnowballing strong now going into summer and looking forward to some great swimming.

Andrew
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Over the last few months AGE group have been working very hard indeed. Training is going very well, and we have already

started this term strongly looking forward to a summer of fast racing! The squad had some representatives compete at Scottish

National Age Groups at the end of March (some for the first time) along with others racing at The Falkirk Open Meet. Both

competitions had some outstanding swims and a huge haul of personal best times. As with the beginning of most new terms there

have been some very positive squad changes. We have seen 4 of the boys move into National Boys and have welcomed 5 new

swimmers from other squads within the club ïall of whom are doing great! I am looking forward now in anticipation of the summer

where I am confident AGE group are going to be doing very well.

Danny

AGE Group Squad

Although I am delighted with my promotion to National Boys, I am gutted to have to leave such a wonderful group of swimmers.

They have all been an absolute delight to coach and I hope to see them all progress in the years to come.

We had some outstanding performances at Snags last month. A big well done to everyone who competed and a special shout out

to Anna, Brodie, David, Jamie, Natasha, Nikita, Owen and Sophie who managed to grab themselves some medals.

It will be sad to move up however I am delighted to be able to pass on the squad reins into the more than capable hands of Laura.

Dale

Junior Age Group

Jenny Galloway with Hannah Miley at the

recent Scottish Swimming Stroke Camp.

Jenny was chosen to do a demonstration

with Hannah!



Firstly, may I congratulate Conan Cunningham, Louis Greig, Holly Greenwood and Jenny Lamb in being promoted to Age Group

squad over the Easter break. Thoroughly deserved. At the same time we welcome 5 new swimmers from Smith Red - Sofia

Barron, Jessica Brinkworth, Miryam Cheguettina, Alex Coy and Angus Mackay. We also welcome back Matthew Marshall who

was promoted from Smith Red in January but only very recently started training again after having had surgery on his arm.

The big focus this term is the 400 IM for all swimmers who have been in the squad for at least 2 terms whilst the newer swimmers

will swim the 200 IM in the May or June Development Meets. With 5 sessions a week the programme for the first 4 weeks is

following a session on each of the 4 individual strokes between Monday and Thursday and to be as positive as we can on our

weakest stroke. The Sunday evening session at the Royal Commonwealth Pool is used primarily as an IM session without any

swimming aids so kitbags are left at home.

At the same time we have 14 swimmers entered for the Duns Meet on the 19th May which is always a popular day out and an

opportunity to win medals in 100 swims.

Lastly, in my time as a Warrender coach there has always been a swimmer or two in my squad who has been doing rehabilitation

during sessions. Please communicate all details about your swimmer's injury so that I can adapt training as necessary.

I look forward to seeing some great technique and fast swims when competitions come round starting in May.

Andrew

Wilkie Red

Wilkie White showed very good performance over the last few months and had a well-deserved Easter break. A special mention

for the swimmers participating at SNAGs: Ewan who raced in 7 events and the two relays making the 100 Back final,

congratulations Ewan! Also Eilidh and James who showed great performance in Breaststroke and the relays, and finally to Darcy

who also swam very well the 100Free in the relays. Well done to all of you!

The squad say good luck and goodbye to Abbie, who left us to go back to Australia with her family, we will miss you!

Also, good luck for Elli, Jared and Ewan who moved up and progressed in their swimming. I am sure you will do great! And a big

welcome to the new swimmers in WW - Kian, Arianna, Eilidh, Mhairi, Gregor, Murray, Holly, Eilidh C. and Anika!

WW will be racing soon at the IM Tough Meet and the INCAS meet and I really hope to see big improvements!

Laura

Wilkie White
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It has been another busy term in Smith Red with lots of competitions and development meets and lots of fast swimming.

Firstly, I would like to welcome the new entries into Smith Red, Ewan Maxwell, Tymon Malowanski, Abbie Stove, Kianna Coertze,

Mia Libby Villamizar, Mirai Cairns and Emma Anderson. I look forward to seeing lots of hard work in training over the next block!

Secondly, I would like to say well done to the Smith Red swimmers who have been promoted to Wilkie Red and White, Miryam

Cheguettine, Alex Coy, Jess Brinkworth, Angus Mackay and Kian Hampson-Bahia. A lot of hard work and consistency was put

into training and you all thoroughly deserved to be moved up, I wish you all the best of luck in your new squad.

Smith Red will be focusing on good turns and skills on all four of the strokes over the next block. I look forward to seeing lots of

hard work and good technique throughout.

Thomas

Smith Red

Smith White had another excellent term in the pool, their commitment and efforts in training were fantastic and their attitude

towards racing was brilliant. As a group they swam 49 pbôsover 60 races at the Development meet with everyone smashing at

least one pb. Robbie and Mhairi ducked under 4mins for the 200Brst; Corinn & Anika swam a strong 100Fly to both finish under

2mins; Rosie & Dylan kept the pace up in the 200FC managing 3.12 & 3.17 respectively; and Arianna pushed Murray the whole

way through the 200IM but Murray just got the touch both finishing in 3min 10sec.

The Midlothian Spring Meet was always going to be a tough one just after the Easter holidays but the squad rose to the challenge

with 41 pbôsover 52 races! Georgia & Maya both swam excellent pbôsin the 100m Brst (1.53.37, 1.58.22) and Josh swam a

tremendous 100 Fly to finish under 2mins!

Smith White
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As one term ends and another begins we said goodbye and good luck to Gregor, Murray, Arianna, Holly, Anika, Eilidh N, Mhairi &

Eilidh C who move up to Wilkie! It also means we welcomed Alasdair, Darcie, Dhilan, Phoebe, Michelle, Megan, Rory, Ruthven,

Rose and Sofia! I hope you have settled into the squad and are excited for the new challenge.

Jenn

Benson White have had a very successful Easter of training. We participated in the Comic Relief Swim Challenge, where each

team of swimmers swam 3000m in an hour ïvery well done! The swimmers have been very engaged in the sessions and we are

gradually increasing our intensity and volume, especially on a Friday night where we do a more aerobic-based session. We have

welcomed new swimmers into our squad and they are fitting in well.

I look forward to coaching the squad up to summer both in training and racing

environments.

Benjo

One of the newest members of Benson White, Rosa Cobham 10, participated in

this yearôsSwimathon for the fourth consecutive year.

She was due to do the team 1.5k swim with her 8 year old brother Oscar, but he

had to pull out due to an injury (dislocated kneecap, ouch). So at the last minute

mum Cate stepped in(!) and between they completed 66 lengths, Rosa swimming

34 of them, in 33m 49s. Not only did they smash the childrenôs2017 time by

16m, they have raised over £300 for Cancer Research UK and Marie Curie - well

done Rosa!

Benson White

Benson Red have had a very good term with lots of hard work being done. We have welcomed 6 new swimmers into the squad

and they have all fitted in well to the group. We have been focussing hard on technique this term and this is starting to show in the

races that the swimmers are competing in, such as the development meets where there were lots of fantastic personal best times.

The squad also really enjoyed the Comic Relief Swim Challenge and they showed how well they can all work as a team, not only

to raise money but to complete the challenge itself. They all had a great day and swam hard.

We have the Hearts Novice Meet to look forward to and hopefully the hard work of the swimmers will continue into the future.

Benson Red

The squad put a fantastic amount of effort in the run up to Easter, practising their turns and gaining confidence in their dives. At

the first round of the Lothian Leagues, Saskia & Alexander swam big pbôswith a 49.25 & 60.30 respectively. Niamh, Dhilan &

Lewis also made big improvements in the 50 Fly with 55.14, 52.86 & 1.03.96 respectively.

I was very pleased with the squadsôefforts at the Development Meet. There were 40 pbôsout of 54 swims with everyone

swimming at least one pb! A particularly big well done to Josh and Rose who successfully swam the 100IM remembering all the

different turns!

With the Easter holidays passing we said goodbye to those moving up. Good luck to Darcie, Dhilan, Ruthven, Rose and Sofia

moving to Smith White! This does also mean we say hello and welcome to Matilda, Charlotte, Josie, Isla and Angus! I hope you

have enjoyed the first few sessions with the squad and hopefully youôllget the opportunity to race very soon!

Jenn

Benson Blue

We have two coming up to round off the swim season so please ensure these dates are in your diary so that you have the chance

to record a few new best times:

SUNDAY 27TH MAY

SUNDAY 24TH JUNE

Development Meets



Round 2 took place on Sunday 22nd April with some great results but unfortunately the Points Scores have not yet been

distributed. The morning was particularly successful with so many best performances and below is an indication of how each age

group is doing:

8/9 year Girls

Maya, Caitlin, Phoebe and Bella all swam well and together their relay team finished 2nd. The B team of Saskia, Lauren, Kate

and Niamh also recorded some good times with their relay team placing 6th. Going into this Round they were ranked 3rd and 5th

and are likely to have held those positions out of 13 teams entered.

8/9 year Boys

Ruthven, Luke, Harry and Dhilan all equalled or bettered their previous times and together they comfortably won their relay event.

Oliver, Josh, Max and Lewis all did excellent pbôsand placed 3rd in the relay ïa great result! Previously they ranked 1st and 5th

and the B Team could have improved that ranking.

10/11 year Girls and Boys

There were a number of pbôsand a few outstanding swims, as follows:

200m free ïKatie Rose 3 sec pb and Murray Lamb 5 sec

50m back ïNatalie Cooper 2 sec

50m fly ïArianna Coli 2 sec

The Boys relay teams virtually dead heated in 1st and 2nd place both on 2.20 with some great split times. After Round 1 they

were ranked 1st and 2nd equal so should have retained those positions.

The Girls had some very strong opposition as there are 22 teams entered and they may have dropped slightly from the top two

positions held following Round 1.

12/13 Girls and Boys

Unfortunately we had a number of issues here especially with the girls who were a swimmer short on the day, had a couple of too

fast swims ïwell done to Lucy on fly and Ivana on back - as well as a dq. All the age groups except 8/9 years are run on a

Graded basis with no points awarded for ñTooFastòswims on the time standards set. As the same happened in Round 1 (3 girls

did huge pbôsso were too fast then) we will remain around the middle out of 16 teams.

In the Boys events Conan Cunningham was outstanding with a 9 sec pb on 200 IM and Jared Stobie recorded a 4 sec pb in the

same event. Then both Conan (on fly) and Jamie Jardine (on back) produced too fast 4/5 sec pb swims which means the A

Team will have dropped a bit but the B Team could still be near the top of the rankings.

14/over Girls and Boys

The Boys started in 1st and 6th place and the Girls 3rd equal with only one Warrender team entered. Fewer teams take part in

total which keeps the points much tighter and our swimmers will have to perform really well in the final round to get in the medals.

ROUND 3 IS ON SATURDAY 2ND JUNE AT PRESTONPANS.

May and June are busy months for competition so enjoy all your events before the summer break.

Frances

Lothian League
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On Sunday March 11, swimmers from the Benson, Smith, Wilkie, JAG and Age Group squads took place in a Sport Relief Relay

Challenge at Ainslie Park. Swimming in relay teams of four or five, each squad was set the challenge of achieving a specific

distance over a set period of time. It was fantastic to see the swimmers working together and challenging themselves to complete

the distance, and we had lots of swimmers from the Club's National Squads along to help encourage them (and to join in when

they needed an extra hand). Many of the coaches also joined in to help their teams out, encouraging the kids to keep swimming

fast when they started to get tired.

It was fantastic to see the swimmers enjoying themselves and the event raised over £4000. After deduction of our pool hire costs

of £408, one half of the money raised goes to the wonderful Comic Relief charity, this year focusing on mental health and the

Club will also benefit from reinvestment of the remaining half into Club funds.

Huge thanks must go to the coaches for their help in planning the event to make it the success that it was and for keeping the

swimmers organised and motivated. Thanks also to our National Squad swimmers and our volunteer helpers who gave up their

time to help run the event and show their skills! It is important for the young swimmers and senior athletes to participate in a team

event together, especially one which raises profile and funds for such a great cause!

Sport Relief Swim Challenge



All Bensonsé All Smithsé

Wilkie Whiteé

JAG & AGEé Wilkie Redé

Sport Relief 2018!
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Hi, my name is Lisa Witherspoon, Iômtaking this opportunity to introduce myself and Cindy English as the new CPOôsfor

Warrender. We are taking over from Catriona MacKenzie who has decided to retire from the role after six years of dedicated

work. Our role is to ensure that the Club is complying with the Scottish Swimming Child Protection Policy and current legislation.

Within that there are many roles but the underlying principle is to ensure the welfare of all the children within the Club. More

information of the role can be found on the Scottish Swimming website and on the Club website.

If you or your child wish to discuss any child protection issues we can be contacted by email or telephone:

Lisa Witherspoon lwitherspoonwsc@gmail.com 07545827941

Cindy English englishwbc.cpo@gmail.com 07513535689

From our New Child Protection Officers

There was a full and fantastic WBC turn out at the April 20/21st Scottish Masters Nationals held at Tollcross, Glasgow with 22

swimmers racing (in the end) around 100 swims and delivering a really quality result. Over the weekend the WBC Masters squad

- with an age range spanning 20 through to 61 - captured 21 Gold Medals, 20 Silver Medals and 23 Bronze medals (64 age group

medals - a near 2/3rds medal rate) - with an overall age group win for Sue Hoole (45-49Y) and a brief (overnight) Scottish Record

for Ross MacCallum (55-59Y 50M Free).

Our overall points tally 391pts couldnôtmatch SCB at 807pts - but WBC Masters came a superb second place overall - ahead of

Hearts at 364pts and Ren 96 at 293pts.

Individual medal hauls include Sue Hoole (45-49Y - 8), Mark Jones (55-59Y - 7), Jason Kenney (45-49Y - 6), Jenn Davis (25-29Y

- 5), Phil Harrison (25-29Y - 5), Rebecca Laing (20Y - 3), Simon Hindshaw (60-64Y - 3), Nicola Cooper (40-44Y - 2), Liz Bull (55-

59Y - 2), Paulina Ziomkowska (25-29Y - 2), and Ross MacCallum (55-59Y - 2) - and there were medals also for David Sheen (60-

64Y), Ron Nolan (50-54Y), Elisa Hall-Ponsele (30-34Y), Ben Sharp (25-29Y), Andrea Sheen (25-29Y), Jonny Borland (30-34Y)

and Peter Lamb (45-49Y) - with committed swims also from Joan Figuerola Hurtado (25-29Y), Patrick Gbaya (35-39Y), Murray

Sheen (21Y), and Laura Duran (25-29Y). Mark Jones saw the largest set of PBs over the weekend truly stepping up performance

(8 out of 8 best times); and Murray Sheen and Ross MacCallum now jointly lead the 2018 reaction time event (0.60s).

While not counting for points - we mustered enough swimmers to enter a staggering 12 relay teams in various events (2 mixed, 4

ladies teams, 6 menôsteams (incô2 x 200Y+ squads)). The relays netted WBC some 10 medals overall (6G, 2S, 2B) - and

generated considerable team camaraderie and notable squad spirit.

For background we were only anticipating perhaps 12 - 16 swimmers for Glasgow this year - so 22 swimmers is an outstanding

commitment. Interestingly this compares to 4 swimmers at Inverness 2017, 6 at Aberdeen in 2016 (placed 23rd) and 6 also at

Glasgow in 2015 (placed 27th club). The Glasgow turn out and success in 2018 follows a record contingent 24 swimmers racing

at the East District Masters in November 2017 (WBC #1st place) - and overall we now have closer to 30 masters swimmers in our

squad looking to race at least once a year in a pool and also in open water or aquathon/triathlon type events. So here is hoping

we can see more success at future competitions too!

Warrender Masters - 2nd Team at Scottish Nationals!
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Masters: Fun, fitness and friendship
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Whilst we have a number of competition-focused swimmers in our midst, it is not compulsory to race at WBC Masters which

remains supportive for all ability of swimmers keen to swim or to keep in touch with swimming. This includes those who race on

occasion through the year and many who are simply keen to stay fit and enjoy swimming with support. Our coach Kostas Kalitsis

is on hand to help with stroke improvement and can guide on swimming efficiency, the benefits of swimming for other sports and

supports our racing swimmers too.

To complement our existing 3 sessions we have recently added a new session on Thursday evenings from 19:00-20:30 at

James Gillespie High School. The 25m deck level pool greatly adds to the appeal of Masters and gives more flexibility through

the week for all our swimmers. Please go to the Masters section on the Warrender website for details of all the Masters sessions

or contact Masters Convenor Stewart Imrie at s_imrie@sky.com for more information.

The WBC Golf Outing has provided an opportunity for we swimmers to show that we are capable of other sports as well.

Unfortunately, many years of trying have only turned up a few who have managed to fully grasp that opportunity. Most of us just

have to make do with treating it as a little cross training.

We are returning to Gullane No 3 again this year on Sunday 17th June with the usual package of bacon roll etc on arrival, first

round from 08:56, soup and sandwiches at lunchtime, afternoon Texas Scramble from 13:52 and a two course evening meal. As

we have some Gullane members amongst the players, we have been able to keep the cost to a total of £65 per head for the golf

and food. If playing, you should also bring a prize so no-one goes home empty handed.

The Outing is open to all members ïpast and present ïplus parents who may prefer a day in the fresh air rather than sat on the

pondside. Both ladies and gentlemen are welcome to play ïladies will receive an additional stroke allowance according to the

Standard Scratch difference.

To secure your place please email me at mathiesons@blueyonder.co.uk with your contact details and handicap (actual or

estimated) and pay a deposit of £20 by BACS to Royal Bank of Scotland account (83-18-23, 00203248) with your name as the

reference. Feel free to pay the full amount now if you would prefer. Places are limited so will be allocated on a first-come basis.

Any cheques may be sent to Malcolm Mathieson, 10 Drylaw Avenue, Edinburgh, EH4 2DD.

The morning competition for the Macdonald Mug and Burt Spoon will be done on a Stableford basis this year. This may bring

more people into the reckoning at both ends of the field! We will then mix up the groups for the afternoon Scramble. Spot prizes

for nearest the hole and longest drive will also be on offer.

Malcolm Mathieson

WBC Annual Golf Outing 2018

PROFESSIONAL CONTRACT FOR WARRENDER STAR

Warrender Senior player Dominique Zahra has signed a contract with Otters Water Polo Club who are based in Marsalforn in

Gozo, Malta for their summer league this year. Each club in Malta is allowed to sign an overseas player for their summer league

(Domma has a Maltese passport so Otters will be entitled to sign another foreigner).

Some of the best players in world water polo travel to Malta for the summer league so this will be a huge test for Domma but we

are sure he will give a good account of himself.

WARRENDER TRIO SECURE BRITISH CHAMPIONSHIP

Huge Congratulations to Warrender trio Dominique Zahra, Luca DôAdderioand Fraser Richardson who were part of the Caledonia

U19 team who won the British Championships. Thomas Forster was also part of the U17 team who won the plate final!

Dominique was top scorer and also voted MVP for the championships. Well done to all.

SCOTTISH NATIONAL LEAGUE AND SCOTTISH CUP

Both our Senior Men and Ladies teams were in action recently in the SNL. Both teams coming away with hard fought victories.

The Men secured an ñonthe roadòvictory away to Menzieshill. There was never more than 2 goals in this tie throughout but

some superb finishing saw Warrender pull away in the last 5 minutes to secure an 11-9 victory. Our Ladies team, fielding a

severely depleted team due to call off, defeated Glasgow in a fairly one sided game.

We will have 2 Warrender teams at this yearôsScottish Cup Finals day. Our under 19 girls team will face Dunfermline with our

under 18 menôsteam taking on Menzieshill

Water Polo



DEVELOPMENT TOURNAMENT

The younger Warrender sides continue to impress with our under 14s going undefeated at the recent Scottish development

tournament in Stirling. They defeated Larkhall 5-1, Portobello 5-3 and drew with Ren96 3-3.

WARRENDER NOMINATED FOR AWARD

A selection of our team were at Prestonfield House as Warrender Water Polo were nominated for the "best sports club" at the

active schools. It's a massive achievement to have just been nominated for this award and is further recognition of the hard work

put in behind the scenes by various club members.

INTERNATIONAL HONOURS

A huge congratulations to Eve Meadows and Gerri Stanley who were selected to represent Scotland Senor Ladies at the

upcoming EU Nations tournament being held in Brno in the Czech Republic on the 25th ï27th May. Best of luck girls! Fraser

Richardson and Adam Heywood have recently returned from their EU Nations campaign in Prague after their selections for the

Scotland Boys Team.
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